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21 January 2024

Dear Friends in Christ,

This Thursday, 25 January, is the Feast of the Conversion of Saint Paul, the Church’s annual celebration of 
the day when Saul of Tarsus met the Lord Jesus on the Damascus Road, an event that changed Saul’s life 
and the history of the world. 25 January is also each year the final day in a Week of Prayer for Christian 
Unity, an observance that begins on 18 January, the date in the old liturgical calendar which was the Feast 
of the Chair of Saint Peter. So, the Week of Prayer for Christian Unity was devised to run between the 
twin feasts of the symbol of Peter’s authority to teach and Paul’s conversion to Christ, and this placement 
in the liturgical calendar shows us how Christian unity is to be found: through continuing conversion to 
the truth of the Gospel proclaimed authentically and authoritatively by the apostolic office of the Church.

In praying for Christian unity, we are asking God to restore full ecclesial communion to our separated 
brethren (both Orthodox and Protestant) in the one, true Church. But the restoration of that unity will be 
a world-historical event brought about only by the action of the Holy Spirit, and there is little that any of 
us can do to contribute directly to that lofty goal. There is, however, another dimension of Christian unity 
to which we can contribute personally, and it is both utterly simple and extremely difficult: we can each 
live in full communion with the Lord Jesus and his holy Church and do our best to show others how to do 
the same. This we do by radical conversion, deep fidelity, joyful discipleship, and courageous evangelism.

+ Do I believe and profess everything the holy Catholic Church believes, teaches and proclaims to be 
revealed by God? Do I believe that the Holy Scriptures of the Old and New Testament are inspired by 
God and contain no errors in matters of faith and morals? Do I believe that the Catechism of the Catholic 
Church is an authentic compendium of the saving doctrine of the Lord Jesus and a faithful statement of 
Catholic teaching in full keeping with Sacred Scripture and Sacred Tradition? Do I surrender my intellect 
and will in the obedience of faith to the Gospel transmitted in and by the Catholic Church?

+ Do I live according to the saving truth of the Gospel? Do I attend Mass every Sunday and holy day of 
obligation? Do I confess my sins regularly in the Sacrament of Penance? Do I bear witness to Christ by my 
manner of life and my behavior, both personal and professional? If married, am I married in the Catholic 
Church, or if not, do I refrain from receiving the sacraments? Do I make decisions, especially difficult 
decisions, according to the mind of Christ or simply according to my own wisdom? Do I live according to 
the Ten Commandments and Christ’s Law of Love?

Believing and behaving lead to belonging. If I want to belong to Christ and his Church fully and faithfully, 
then I must believe the truth of God’s Word and behave according to the truth of the Gospel by grace 
through faith. As the Church concludes the Week of Prayer for Christian Unity this Thursday, let us be 
guided by Peter’s faith and Paul’s conversion to be committed Catholics and true witnesses to Christ.

Father Newman



Calendar of Events
Mass Schedule & Intentions Meetings & Events  *
  
  Sunday 21 January
  
   7.30 am                Philip Nielsen & Family
    9.00 am            @  Marlene King
   11.00 am             Pro populo
   1.00 pm               Spanish Mass

Sunday 21 January

KofC Breakfast: After 7.30 & 9.00 Masses (P)
Nursery: During 9.00 am Mass
9.00 am            Sunday Morning Bible Study
11.00 am          Spanish Bible Class (G)
6.00 pm            Women of Grace Bible Study

  Monday 22 January

  7.00 am             @  Bill Sullivan

Monday 22 January

6.30 pm            Fraternus (P)

  Tuesday 23 January

  7.00 am             @  Doris Sullivan

Tuesday 23 January

 Wednesday 24 January
  
  7.00 am                 Brooklyn Lesley
 

Wednesday 24 January

9.30 am            Wednesday Morning Bible Study
5.00-6.00 pm    Holy Hour &
                              Confessions (church)
6.30 pm            Religious Education
6.30 pm            Introduction to Catholicism (M)

  Thursday 25 January

  7.00 am             @  Reid Flair

Thursday 25 January

7.00 pm           Spanish Adoration

  Friday 26 January
  
  7.00 am                Teresa Llerenna

Friday 26 January

5.30-6.30 am   Pillars of Christ (early group)
6.30-6.45 am   Morning Prayer (Lauds) (church)
7.30-8.30 am   Pillars of Christ (late group) (M)
10.00 am         Friday Morning Bible Study
7.00 pm           Spanish Rosary

  Saturday 27 January

  5.00 pm             @  Salinas Family

Saturday 27 January

3.30-4.30 pm   Confessions (church)

G - Gallivan Hall            M - McGrady Hall
P - Pazdan Hall

* All events in Sacred Heart Hall 
   unless a location is listed

2024 Capital
Improvement Fund

    
     Goal

     Donations
     Received

     Still to Go

1,000,000

88,977

911,023

Mass Attendance
    Weekend of 13/14 January

Financial Report

Weekend of 13/14 January
     Needed                38,900
     Received             43,354
     Surplus               + 4,454

     Poor Box                 818

Offertory Year to Date
     Needed	     1,128,100
     Received	     1,171,941
     Surplus            + 43,841

Electronic Giving: If you want 
to have direct management of 
your Electronic Fund Transfer 
online, you can now do so 
through the “Make a Gift” link 
on the homepage of our website. 
For more information or if 
you have any questions please 
contact Jennifer Anderson at 
jennifer.anderson@smcgvl.org.

330
308
458
402
483

1,981

5.00 pm
7.30 am
9.00 am
11.00 am
1.00 pm

Total



Parish News

Prayer Requests
Please pray for all those who are hospitalized and for 
all those who are shut-ins, ill or recuperating at home, 
especially Mary Stillmock, Marie-Therese Isidore, Juliet 
Roy, James Smith, Anna Deehan, Nancy Laliberty, Marilyn 
Postell, Sofia Alvarez, Ann Howard, Carl Lee Cooke, Konta 
& Laman Patel, Timothy Potocki, Sloane Perkins, George 
Cortes, Diane Hickey, Rodney ‘Butch’ Artrip, Michael 
Tierney, Jaxson Rivera, Helen Carter, Anthony Harris, 
Katerina Puig, Lucero Rubiano, Aurelia LaValley, Sheila 
& Barry Garrison, Andrew Orben, Richard Murtaugh, 
Anthony Gomes, Joshua Ballew, Chet & Dorothy 
Jaskwhich Sobol, Lisa Myer, Sandy Miros, Terry Gurn, 
Mitchell & Elisa Bianco, Barbara Dresser, Anna Healy, 
Caroline Henson, Charles Nichols, Connor Healy.

Collection for 20/21 January

Miscellany
Support of the Parish

St Mary’s is sustained by the
generosity of our parishioners.

Welcome Newcomers
We welcome the following new members to our parish 
family: Ryan Perry, Helen Halawani, Joshua & Elyse Birdsell, 
Edgar Cortes & Silvia Olivas, Richard & Eleanor Harward, 
James & Renee Boyett, Erik & Hannah Lindberg, Matthew 
Donaldson, Lauren Harris, Justin Collins, Marlena Nabke, 
Rachel Hufford, Christina Owen, James Giltner, Lily Nelson.

Congratulations to
Lucille Preiss Howard who was baptized last 
weekend.

Monthly Parish Breakfast
All are welcome to join us for breakfast! 
This month the Knights of Columbus will 
serve breakfast for the Parish Family after 
the 7.30 am and 9.00 am Masses on Sunday 
21 January. For those that go to Mass 
virtually or on Saturday evening, you can 

still come to our breakfast as we serve from 8.00 - 8.45 am 
and 10.15 - 11.00 am. Besides serving for the dining hall, 
we also have to go boxes. Also, for all you men out there, 
consider joining our fraternal organization. Contact John 
Paluszak at 864.497.4804 or email jpaluszak@bellsouth.net 
for more information.

2023 Tax Statements
Please contact Jennifer Anderson, Director of 
Finance, at jennifer.anderson@smcgvl.org or 
864.679.4102 if you would like a copy of your 
contribution statement for 2023. Please allow 
several days to process and mail your statement.

Tax statements are only mailed upon request.

Winter Weather
Please be aware that this time of year has unpredictable 
weather. All closings due to inclement weather will be 
announced through Flocknote emails/texts. If you do not 
recieve the weekly emails/texts on Friday morning with 
the links to the eBulletin and Mass programs please email 
jenni.dillard@smcgvl.org to have your information updated 
in Flocknote. Thank you!



Contact the Choirmaster for details arlen.clarke@smcgvl.org

There is a certain poetry in singing.

Discover your verse.
Join St Mary’s Choir.

Oft times we sing with voice stentorian,
Or shape a sound phantasmagorian:

But during Mass,
Beneath stained glass,

We’ll sing the subtle tunes, Gregorian.

Fidelis at St Mary’s
Growing in relationship with Christ, 
family, Church, and community through 
the beauty, goodness and truth found in 
our femininity. This group is meant to 
bring together women aged 11 to 105 
in a shared experience of what it means 
to be a woman in Christ. Taking from 
the weekly Mass readings, focusing 

on particular virtues each week, and sharing a meal with 
each other and our weekly guest speaker, our meetings will 
provide a place for women of all ages to grow in relationship 
with Christ, with each other, and with the community which 
surrounds us. The group will also work closely with as many 
of our established parish apostolates in community service 
projects, putting into practice the virtues we discuss and 
incarnating the beauty of the feminine complement of God’s 
plan for us. Mothers, daughters, aunts, grandmas, cousins, 
sisters, religious, consecrated, whatever your state in life, 
you are a part of God’s plan and we would love to have 
you be a part of this multi-generational effort to safeguard 
femininity and awaken in our youth a desire to be what God 
has called them to be. If you would like to join the small  
start-up committee and help get the St Mary’s Fidelis Chapter 
up and running, please call Cristina Ortiz at 305.439.2172. 
Our group of women and young adults already praying 
for the apostolate and studying the program are excited to 
welcome some more prayer warriors, as well as people who 
can help with some of the logistics. We will host a Meet and 
Greet Q&A in early March. Please be on the lookout for that 
event at St Mary’s. Paratum cor meum Deus, paratum cor 
meum. My heart is ready, O God, my heart is ready.

https://smsgvl.org/prospective-families/


Mary took a liter of costly perfumed 

oil made from genuine aromatic 

nard and anointed the feet of Jesus 

and dried them with her hair; the 

house was filled with the fragrance 

of the oil.” 

                     —John 12:3

“

The Seven Sisters Apostolate is a call to strengthen the Church 
by ensuring that a Holy Hour is prayed each day of the week for 
the sole intention of a speci�c priest or bishop—a “holy 
wasting” (cf. Mt. 26:10) or lavishing of prayer for his deeper 
conformity to Christ.

The Seven Sisters of St. Mary's is in need of women to sit at 
the feet of our Eucharistic Lord for the priests of St. Mary's. 
Please consider if the Lord is calling you to serve through this 
prayer ministry. Volunteers are urgently needed for Thursdays 
and Saturdays. 

For more information email: sevensistersofstmarys@gmail.com

sevensistersapostolate.org

Seven Sisters Apostolate

Join us as we journey through it together on Fridays from noon to 1 pm. 
Contact cathy@charlestondiocese.org to receive the Zoom invite.

Nationwide Mass Times
If traveling, find mass times at a parish near you.

https://masstimes.org
https://www.catholicdirectory.com

Thank You!
Thank you, salamat, σας 
ευχαριστώ, podziękowanie, 
hvala, danke, Дякую, grazie, 
vă mulţumim, merci, Спасибо, 
terima kasih! On behalf of 
the Stella Maris Seafarers’ 
Ministry, the Charleston Port and 

Seafarers’ Society, and all of the seafarers, I want to thank 
St Mary’s Council of Catholic Women and everyone at St 
Mary’s Parish for their support of the Seafarers’ Christmas-at-
Sea program. This year we were able to give out over 3,400 
Christmas packages to the men and women we serve. For those 
who were far from their homes at Christmas this was a small, 
but greatly appreciated reminder that they are not forgotten, 
that the Lord cares for all of them. May God bless you always. 
Our Lady, Stella Maris, pray for us. ~Deacon Paul Rosenblum, 
Stella Maris Seafarers’ Ministry Diocesan Port Minister

Daily Mass Readings 
For daily Mass readings, visit https://bible.usccb.org

https://netusa.org




St Mary’s Religious Education 

Religious Education Grades 1-8
Classes meet on Wednesday from 6.30pm – 7.30pm. 
Parents meet 2nd Wednesday of the Month

1st Communion Class Church tour 24 January at 6.30 pm
Students in RE and Homeschool preparing for 1st Communion,       

             parents are welcome to attend.  Meet in the Church.

Sunday Mornings for 3 & 4 Year Olds
Class meets Sunday at 9:00 am in the K-4 Classroom in 
Sacred Heart Hall

For More Information  
Contact Linda Jackson  

linda.jackson@smcgvl.org or 864.679.4110

St Mary’s Religious Education

Are you interested in becoming Catholic? 
Then this is the right course for you. 

Were you baptized Catholic but never confirmed? 
Then this also is the right course for you. 

Are you a Catholic in need of a refresher course in Church teachings? 
Then this definitely is the right course for you. 

What is Catholicism? Is the Catholic Faith in the Bible? Did the Lord Jesus found the Catholic 
Church? An Introduction to Catholicism is designed to answer these and many other questions about 
the origins of Catholic Christianity and the shape of Christian faith and life within the Catholic 
Church. It is also the perfect course for any Catholic who has non-Catholic or fallen away 
family members or friends, and wish to be able to better explain the Church’s teachings. All 
are invited to come and discover what it means to be a disciple of the Lord Jesus in His holy 
Catholic Church.

For more information or to register please email
timothy.nielsen@smcgvl.org

An Introduction to Catholicism 
Wednesdays 6.30 -7.30 pm  
6 September through Easter 

McGrady Hall in the Church Undercroft 

Free of charge but registration is required. 

Are you interested in becoming Catholic? 
Then this is the right course for you. 

Were you baptized Catholic but never confirmed? 
Then this also is the right course for you. 

Are you a Catholic in need of a refresher course in Church teachings? 
Then this definitely is the right course for you. 

What is Catholicism? Is the Catholic Faith in the Bible? Did the Lord Jesus found the Catholic 
Church? An Introduction to Catholicism is designed to answer these and many other questions about 
the origins of Catholic Christianity and the shape of Christian faith and life within the Catholic 
Church. It is also the perfect course for any Catholic who has non-Catholic or fallen away 
family members or friends, and wish to be able to better explain the Church’s teachings. All 
are invited to come and discover what it means to be a disciple of the Lord Jesus in His holy 
Catholic Church.

For more information or to register please email
timothy.nielsen@smcgvl.org

An Introduction to Catholicism 
Wednesdays 6.30 -7.30 pm  
6 September through Easter 

McGrady Hall in the Church Undercroft 

Free of charge but registration is required. 

Adult Christian Formation

https://smcgvl.org/christian-formation/intro-to-catholicism/


Church Donation Information

EFT Donation
St Mary’s offers Electronic Funds Transfer through 
the parish website as a way to automate your regular 
weekly offertory donation. 

EFT donation options:
Direct Debit Donation - automatically transfer 
funds from your checking or savings account.

Credit & Debit Card Donation - make offerings 
automatically on a pre-determined schedule using a 
credit or debit card.
 

Visit the ‘Make a Gift’ link on
the homepage of our parish website.

Mail-In Donation

Contributions can be mailed
to the parish office: 

St Mary’s Catholic Church
111 Hampton Avenue
Greenville, SC 29601

Thank you for your generosity and support.

Baptism Class
Prior to having a child baptized at Saint 
Mary’s, you must have been registered 
in the parish for at least six months, 
attending Sunday Mass each week, 
using the stewardship envelopes, and 

participating in the life of the parish. Baptisms take place 
on Saturdays at 6.15 pm after the 5.00 pm Mass. Attending 
a Baptism Preparation Class is required and may be attended 
prior to the birth of your child. The next class is Monday 11 
March 2024 at 6.30 pm. Contact Deacon Joe Sanfilippo at 
864.679.4119 or joe.sanfilippo@smcgvl.org to register.

Offertory Envelopes and the Sacraments of 
Baptism, Confirmation, and Marriage

If you no longer receive weekly 
stewardship envelopes in the mail, 
you may have been marked as 
Inactive within our parishioner 
database. No matter how often you 

come to Mass at St Mary’s, you are not considered an Active 
member of the parish unless you are registered here, attending Mass 
here each Sunday, and using the stewardship envelopes to fulfill 
two separate purposes: a) making your offertory contributions and 
other gifts, and b) establishing an attendance record. 

Active member status in our database is essential for 
requesting the following:
 u  Parishioner tuition in the school 
 u  Endorsement to serve as a sacramental sponsor for 
     Baptism or Confirmation
 u  Baptism, Confirmation, or Marriage (for oneself or 
     for one’s children, either here at St Mary’s or in 
     another parish) 

If you use electronic transfer to make your offertory contribution 
and other gifts, simply check the box for EFT on the empty 
envelope and then drop it in the collection plate. All envelopes 
in the collection are recorded in our parish database.

Once six months elapses without any envelopes or online 
donations received, the account is marked as Inactive and 
envelopes are no longer distributed. To begin receiving 
stewardship envelopes again, please email Sarah Perkins at 
sarah.perkins@smcgvl.org.

Spiritual Direction
St Mary’s has three certified Catholic Spiritual Directors 
available for individual spiritual direction. Contact Deacon Tom 
Whalen at thomas.whalen@smcgvl.org.

https://charlestondiocese.org/vocations

Lord Jesus, send the Diocese of 
Charleston  more priests, deacons, 
sisters, and brothers.  Choose faithful 
men and women from our homes, 
parishes, and schools to serve the 
people of God. Mary, Mother of the 
Church, help those who are called to 
offer a joyful “yes” to God’s invitation. 

Amen

Formed.org
Online resources are available to every member of 
our parish including books, movies, podcasts and 
more. Sign up at https://formed.org/signup using zip 
code 29601 and click on our parish. Register with 
your name and email address to access the library.



PERPETUAL

EUCHARISTIC ADORATION

Prince of Peace
“Be silent, all flesh, before the LORD; for he has roused 
himself from his holy dwelling.” ~Zechariah 2:13

To share a Holy hour with the Lord, contact Lisa Buss at 
adoration@princeofpeacetaylors.org or 864.508.7123. 
All hours are available for adoption, but please consider 
one of the following hours of need (*urgent open hour!):

Sunday 8 am
Tuesday 4 pm*

Thursday 12 am*
Friday 12 pm

Saturday 12 pm

https://www.heartridgeministries.com/motherdaughter.html#/
https://www.heartridgeministries.com/belonging.html#/
https://selectinternationaltours.com/product/warriors-of-france-pilgrimage-april-24-may-3-2024-24ld04frhbs/
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SAINT MARY’S CAMPUS MAP
Saint Mary’s Church has nine buildings on nine acres of land, so this map is offered to help you find your way on our campus.

Please note that during the school day, it is not permitted for anyone to walk through the interior section of our campus in order to safeguard the children in our 
care. So if you are visiting the church during a school day, please park in the Washington Street lot at entrances 2 or 3. And if you are visiting the church office, 
please park beside the Baum Center at entrance 5 and walk on Hampton Avenue to our front door. On weekends and any day when school is not in session, please 
park and walk anywhere you like.



Father Jay Scott Newman
Pastor of St Mary’s Church
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Dean of Greenville
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bleon@charlestondiocese.org
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jcheverria-jimenez@charlestondiocese.org
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